                 WAUSAU DEANERY COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN 

       January 6, 2018  Black River Falls, WI  - La Crosse Diocesan Board Meeting    

As the summer festivities fell away into Autumn and the cold weather suddenly did a tremendous job of freezing every bud in sight, we all got very busy helping our Parishes and those within our Communities.  
Our Fall General Assembly was not well attended, but that's how it goes sometimes.  We met at St. Anthony Retreat Center in Marathon in the Solanus Room and had an entire morning filled by Mary Yessa and her fantastic ways of opening us up to ourselves and to each other.  Two of my most favorite people in the world happen to both attend and I made sure to tell them that they have been very special to me and have improved my life by simply being themselves.  Days don't get much better than that!  

As we all switched from the summer picnics, we forged ahead to provide for the lean days and nights to come;  mostly thinking of those who have no one or no place to keep themselves healthy and warm.  Many started out with the school back packs and then followed with under the clothes and over the toes.  Baskets were compiled for both Thanksgiving and the Christmas Holidays.  Mittens, scarves, gloves, earmuffs, hats, and numerous items adorned Christmas trees in Church entryways.  Boards ladened with name tags and gift suggestions were taken and returned for those in community living arrangements.  We baked, held raffles, made candy, meals, and soups.  Some came to our craft sales with food goods sold by the pound or quart.  Others were generous in offering a raffle basket item.  
We even had Parishes/Councils that "made it fancy and fun" with food tastings, wine samplings, and back rubs galore.  It's so much fun being a Lady of Council!  Some from St. Therese traveled to Holy Hill and found we still had muscles in our haunches and in our calves as we toured the Scenic Tower and the outdoor Stations of the Cross.  Others kept fit and trim by having salad luncheons such as St. Paul's in Mosinee and St. Michael's in Wausau.  There was "Soup for the Soul" at St. Florian's in Hatley.  Of course you cannot have a Catholic School System like Newman without a "Winter Wonderland" Benefit and Auction.  Holy Name is getting famous for its Walking Taco Lunch at its "All Holiday Sale."  St. Ladislaus had "Wine, Women and Worship" and did NOT get stuck on the wine part (darn...better planning next time!).  St. Ladislaus was also busy with learning floral arrangements - "Inspired by Nature."    It's just not a boring group of ladies we have way up North!  
Each section of Wausau had a Thanksgiving Gathering with a Church of another faith, usually a Lutheran community.  When the men go hunting, the women go shopping to "kill off" any thought of loneliness.   For example, there was the  St. Agnes' "Sweet Shop" that brought in over $11,000 and at St. Therese's  the "Holiday Showcase"  mustered over $10,000.  Since we are in the "Tundraland," St. Mary's in Marathon offered a "Tailgate Party" to support their Church and this year they had William Henderson, a past great Packer, to entice the faithful.  

It's Fun, FAITH, and the Feminine Touch that assists so many Parishes with so many events each year.  There is no Fear needed to gain this Fortune and the lasting Friendships!  
